Van Buren County SAFE Coalition

Sept 12th, 2007

Those present at the Sept 12th meeting were:  Heidi Bainbridge, Brenda Stewart, Matt Dietzman, Sarah Stiemsma, Mindy Smith, Barb Adam, Dave Paulek, Laurie Dorothy, Shelia Parsons, Sandy Mclain, Melissa Daugherty, Randi Shriver, Kitty Bogle, Jean McIntosh, Mike Stiemsma, Cheryl Parmelee, Linda McGennis, Jayne Wells, Dixie Daugherty
Old Business: 
· Compliance Checks
· 17 out of 20 businesses were compliant
· 2 out of 3 businesses were rechecked and compliant
· Compliance checks will be done at least once every 6 months by our reserves
· Action Plan 
· Action plan will be revised as needed
· SAFE Booth
· Sign up form was passed around for Fall Festival
New Business
:
· SAFE Structure
· President
· Melissa Daugherty
· Vice President

· Matt Dietzman
· Secretary
· Mindy Smith

· At Large
· Laurie Dorothy
· Barb Adam
· Underage Drinking Conference In Orlando Florida
· Conference was discussed and handout was given with information
· Heidi Bainbridge, Brenda Stewart, Kitty Bogle, and Peggy Simpkins attended conference in Orlando, Florida on Aug 2nd-4th
· Those who attended gave information on workshops that they attended
· SS/HS Update
· Rachel’s Challenge was presented at assembly by Richard Hoover and was presented that night to community members

· Jane recognized and thanked all of those who helped set up the Rachel’s Challenge presentation 
· Law enforcement is getting more involved with students, visited with students at Rachel’s Challenge assembly and will be attending more school activities
· National evaluation team
· They will be interviewing staff to see how partnership is going and see how coalition will sustain itself

· JEL/Tobacco 
· 23 students in Jr. JEL 
· 22 students in Youth Leadership Council

· Being done at Van Buren Schools only, Harmony will be started in the near future

· Aug 26th Pizza Party was held for students interested in JEL Or YLC

· Tobacco free surveys are being done, working with hospital to incorporate a tobacco free grounds

· Registration Table/Orientation Bags
· Youth organize
· Orientation bags will be given out to 7th graders
· Will include information on several issues
· Volunteer Conference
· Nov. 13th-14th, Altoona
· Open to any coalition member
· Teacher Teams
· Teacher teams were developed at the beginning the school year 
· Group of teachers that will give feedback ;

· Ideas from kids

· 5 teachers from high school

· 1 from elementary

· Always looking for more

Other Business
· Emergency management Committee
· Procedures are being rewritten 

· Horizons Project 

· Project to decrease poverty in Keosauqua
· Like to see what will happen in the next 10 years
Next Meeting Oct 9th, 2:00 @ Roberts Building
Immediately following the meeting our annual SAFE Celebration took place along with Rachel’s Challenge
